SHAPING FEDERAL LEGISLATION


Our national leaders often call upon us to help shape legislation on the federal level.  We hope this information will be of help to you as you navigate the political process.

Contacting Members of Congress

The office of governmental affairs often sends legislative emails to Federationists, requesting that we call the offices of our members of Congress.  Some feel uncomfortable making calls to senators and representatives.  Practice is the only way to overcome this fear.  The email alerts provide instructions about what our national office wants members to do.  If you want to build courage, call Mr. McCarthy or a member of your affiliate to discuss the topic and develop your strategy.

Hill staffers are not looking for a lengthy explanation from you, and they would generally not understand it if you gave it to them.  They want to know what you want in one sentence.  For example: “Make the division for the blind and visually impaired a part of the Rehabilitation Act” or "Vote against H.R. 27."  The person you will speak with is simply counting votes—how many for it and how many against it.

When communicating with the U.S. Senate and House, consider the following:  

· Postal mail has been of no use since September 11; do not use it at all.  

· A fax has many advantages the mail once had because it is a paper form that can be placed on the right desk when you do not know to whom you should address your concerns.

· When inviting your Congressperson to your state convention, the scheduler will almost always want the request to be faxed.  

· Email works well if you know the staffer you need; otherwise your email is simply counted as for or against.  

Locating Contact Information 

· The phone number for the capital switchboard is (202) 224-3121 or (202) 225-3121.

· If you do not know who your federal representative and senators are, several online services allow you to find this information.  Most of these services use your zip code plus your four or nine-digit postal code.  You can look up this information on the US postal service website, http://www.usps.com/welcome.htm.

· The NFB has a "find member of Congress" link on its website's Laws and Legislation page.  You can find the Laws and Legislation page easily by using the "jump to" box on the www.nfb.org home page.  Similar services also exist on most state legislatures' websites.  

· For information on state legislation and administrative agencies, a site operated by the Library of Congress called the "Guide to Law online: U.S. States and Associated Jurisdictions," available at www.loc.gov/law/guide/usstates.html, is extremely helpful.  It allows the user to find every state’s home page, legislative pages, agency pages, and much more.  

· The Library of congress also operates Thomas, which is reachable at thomas.loc.gov or from the Library of Congress page at www.loc.gov.  Thomas is indispensable in finding a vast array of federal legislative information.

